Statement by the Spokesperson on the
murder of journalists in Mexico

The continuing wave of targeted assassinations and attacks against
journalists in Mexico raises serious concerns. Yesterday, two journalists,
Javier Valdez, laureate of the International Press Freedom Award, and
Jonathan Rodriguez Cérdova were shot dead while Sonia Cérdova was seriously
injured. The EU expresses its deepest condolences to the families and
colleagues of the victims, and wishes a prompt recovery to Mrs Cérdova.

Swift and transparent investigations are needed in order to bring
perpetrators of all crimes to justice. In this context we note the request
issued after the first crime by Mexican President Enrique Pefia Nieto for the
Special Prosecutor for Crimes against Freedom of Expression (FEADLE) to
support local authorities in the investigation.

These incidences of violence — with seven murders of journalists since the
beginning of the year and fifteen in 2016 — make Mexico one of the most
dangerous countries in the world for media workers. The Mexican authorities
are expected to effectively protect journalists, to allow them to work
without fear of reprisals and to end impunity in the cases of crimes against
journalists and activists.

The EU remains firmly committed to promoting freedom of expression and
freedom of press. The existence of free, diverse and independent media is an
indispensable precondition for the protection and promotion of democracy.


http://www.government-world.com/statement-by-the-spokesperson-on-the-murder-of-journalists-in-mexico/
http://www.government-world.com/statement-by-the-spokesperson-on-the-murder-of-journalists-in-mexico/

